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Deputy's Message

What a busy, exciting term it has been! So many wonderful opportunities
for children to learn and develop across a wide variety of areas. Thank you
parents, carers and community members for your ongoing support of our
great school.
Fun Day
A very special thank you to Miss Issa, the Stage 3 teachers, students and the
parents and carers of students in Stage 3 who have worked very hard over
recent weeks preparing for our annual Fun Day to raise money for Year 6.
Yesterday’s Fun Day was a huge success and enjoyed by the entire school
community. | have it on good word that the day raised in excess of $5,000.
Thank you to the parents and grandparents who assisted the children with
their stalls and to the many members of our community who came along to
join in the fun. Be sure to look for a news article on the website with
photos.
Staffing
Mrs Lisa York has indicated that she won't be returning to Ingleburn Public
School following her family’s successful relocation to Newcastle. Mrs York is
on leave this year but prior to her leave she was an Assistant Principal at
our school for 10 years. We wish her all the very best and thank her for her
contribution to our school.
Thank you to Miss Gerges who has been teaching 2S whilst Mrs Sagqa has
been on leave. Mrs Saqga is returning in Term 4 and will take the class for
the remainder of the year.
Front Page News
The public recognition of our school has continued this week with our
school being featured on the front page of this week’s Macarthur Advertiser
following last Friday’s Paul Nunnari Schools Wheelchair Push. Our school
raised $350 to donate to the 24 Hour Fight Against Cancer Macarthur
through the hero themed mufti day. It was lovely to see the children come
in some wonderful costumes including doctors, nurses, firefighters and
imaginary super heroes. Thank you to the parents and carers who came
along to cheer Paul on with us.
Term 4 Dates
| would like to draw your attention to the Term 4 dates featured in this
newsletter. With many more exciting events planned for next term, we
understand that often advanced notice is necessary in order for parents and
carers to attend school events. We hope that this will help you plan ahead.
These dates will also be added to the website calendar and Skoolbag very
soon.
Wishing everyone a well deserved, relaxing and safe holiday break and
looking forward to an exciting Term 4.

Mrs Galwav. Relievina Depbutv Princioal

Regional Spelling Bee

On Friday the 11" of September, the senior finalists Aryan and Sudhikshaa
and the junior finalists Adeeba and Leanne travelled to Miller Public School
to compete in the Regional Spelling Bee. The juniors, Adeeba and Leanne
were a tiny bit nervous but also confident. “It was kind of scary walking up
to the microphone”, Adeeba said. Leanne proved to be a highly skilled
competitor and came in third place. That is an amazing achievement! “It was
very challenging but | was confident,” Leanne stated. For the seniors Aryan
was confident while on the other hand, Sudhikshaa was really nervous.
Sudhikshaa spelt her way up to round six but spelt her next word incorrectly.
Aryan also spelt his way up until round six but slipped out on a really tough
word. All the contestants did their school, their families and themselves
proud.

By Ciidhibehan
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Dates To Remember

October:
5™ public Holiday
6™- First day of Term 4
7" — Kinder Orientation 10-11am
9™ Gala Day
12" — K-6 Incursion: African Beat-Drumming
12" — Stuart House Clothing Collection Due
15™- Kinder Orientation 10-11am
15" — Walkathon
17-18" — 24Hour Fight Against Cancer Macarthur
November:
9™ _3-6 Maths Fun Day
17" - Year 7 2016, Ingleburn High School transition visit
27™ — Russ the Story Bus visit
December:
3" _Year 7 2016, High School Orientation Day
9™ _ 3.6 Presentation Assembly, 9:30am
10" — Celebration of Learning:
Kinder- 9:15am, Stage 1- 10:00am
11" - Sports Presentation Assembly, 11:30am

P&C Message
CANTEEN TREASURER
NEEDED

The Canteen is still looking for a person to
undertake the important role of Canteen Treasurer.
This role will be for someone who has a head for
maths and a bit of spare time.

If you are interested in discussing the duties of the
Canteen Treasurer with a view to undertaking this
role, please see Sarah Smith at the Canteen, or
please phone her on 9605 1423.

Gala Day Results

Netball:
Seniors: Lost 3, Drew 1
Juniors: Won 3, Lost 1

AFL:
Seniors: Won 1, Lost 3
Juniors: Won 2, Lost 2

Newcombe Ball:
Seniors: Won 3
Juniors: Won 3

Soccer:
Seniors: Won 2, Lost 2, Drew 1
Juniors: Won 2, Lost 2, Drew 1

Rugby League:
Seniors: Lost 3, Lost 1

Juniors: Won

By Arnav and Sanjey



Stage 2 Camp
On the second day of Spring
Stage Two all arrived
Eager to depart
Parents are filled with pride.

We arrive at the destination
Go to the dining hall

Now find the cabin to unpack
Ready to explore it all.

We hear the bell ringing

We line up outside the hall
We get in our different groups
Ready to go to the rock wall.

We're doing the H20 skirmish now
We're ready to get wet

Everyone is throwing sponges

The games now over yet!

Now ready to go to on the BMX bikes
It’s on a dirt track

There is lots of hills and sandy corners
When finished we put the bike back.

We're going to the dining hall

For some dinner and desert

It was delicious and filling

But some roasted marshmallows won’t hurt.

We headed to our cabins

And got told to go to sleep
Trying to be very quiet

But it’s hard not to make a peep.

We woke up in the morning

To the sun glowing bright

Had to get out of our PJs

We had such and awesome night.

We had headed outside

Had breakfast and got into our groups
Began to shoot some arrows

Some of them even did loops!

In the distance we saw

A massive flying fox

Some of us got a little scared
At the end we said ‘it ROCKS!’

After we ate some lovely wraps

We packed up all our stuff

And jumped on the bus to go back to school
The journey back was a little rough.

Hopped off the bus to see our family
Smiling down at us

Said bye to our friends and teachers
This time we went home without a bus.

Written by Tanaya and Adeeba (assisted by Zoe)

Teacher Spotlight

Miss Lai
Q1. What is your name?
Miss Lai
Q2. What is your favourite colour?
Purple
Q3. What is your favourite fast food place and
what would you order?
Schnitzel- Chicken Schnitzel wrap and hot chips
because it is delicious
Q4. How long have you been a teacher for?
| have been a teacher for 5yrs and only at I.P.S
Q5. What are your favourite animals?
Elephants and Pandas
Q6. What is your favourite quote?
You miss 100% of the shots you don’t take
Q7. Would you rather live in a Mansion with
everything you need or a Palace with good and
evil ghosts?
Mansion, because I’'m not a big fan of ghosts even
if they are good and friendly

Interviewed by Srudiksha and Amelia
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By Elika

Teacher Spotlight
Miss Scocco

Q1. How long have you been teaching?
A. 5 years total 4 at IPS
Q2. Lasagne or mac and cheese?
A. Lasagne!
Q3. Whats your favourite quote?
A. When things don't go right go left!
Q4. If you weren't a teacher what would you be?
A. Police woman
Q5. Hawaii or Brazil?
A. Brazil
Q6. Favourite subject to teach?
A. English
Q7. Favourite sport?
A. Swimming
Q8. Favourite dish/food?
A. Mexican food
By Anoushka and Mahima



Public Speaking Finals
As soon as our representatives entered the hall, the tension was
rising. There were five students for each stage, three from
Smithfield, one from Ingleburn and one from Lansvale.
The Public Speaking Competition started off in Smithfield Public
School. Sam from KS bravely spoke his speech ‘My Pet’ despite
feeling nervous. Although we do not know Sam’s place, he did a
wonderful job. ‘After all the speech people spoke, we all got
cookies and different cupcakes’. Sharon from Stage 1 shared her
prepared speech ‘Things | Like about School’, then her impromptu
‘The Best Sport is Football’. Sharon came third, a delightful
achievement.
Next, Jaifa from Stage 2 came along and projected her speech
‘Protecting the Environment’ along with her impromptu ‘My
biggest concerns for the Future’, giving her second place in Stage 2.
‘It felt exhilarating at the end of it to be over and it has to be one of
my biggest highlights of my school years to date.” Finally came
Stage 3. Marcel’s prepared speech was ‘Sustainability’ and his
impromptu was ‘The World is Smaller’. Marcel got third place for
Stage 3.
If you see Sam, Sharon, Jaifa and Marcel in the playground, be sure

to congratulate them on a fantastic job.
Written by Candice and Marcel

"And above all watch with glittering
eyes the whole werld avound you
because the greatest secvets ave
always hidden in the wost unlikely
places. Those whe Aon't believe in

maagic will never it+."

5 Quick Facts with Enoch

1. The left side of the brain is better at math, problem solving, and
writing.

2. The right side of the brain is creative and is better at music and
art.

3. The left side of the brain controls the right side of the body and
the other way around.

4. The human brain covers more surface area than any other
animal’s brain because the human brain is wrinkly.

5. There are 100 billion nerve cells and 1000 billion other cells in
the brain.

Digital Newsletter
If you would like to opt out of receiving the paper copy of the
Ingleburn Informer please see the front office and fill out a form.
We are in the process of collating email addresses for the many
families who already do this, helping us save school resources.
Receiving the newsletter also comes with the advantage of full
colour images.

Artist of the Week

‘Ant’ by Vibert
This artwork was created by Vibert in 2S. The class was
given a challenge to create an abstract insect artwork.
The artwork is very colourful and vibrant.
A fun fact about ants is that they can carry up to 60x
their own weight.

The Holidays

Sleeping ‘til toon
Relaxed and rested
For the first time in ten weeks
I hear the birds in the trees where they are nested.

The warm weather enticing me to play
The spring holidays have begun
Colourful flowers now in bloom

Playing with iPads, balls and toys, all is fun.

1 go to the lovely sandy beach
Feeling hot in the great Australian sun
Clean the big old house
My favourite treat, ice cream | get to eat a lot

But then school starts again, October the 6"
At least | see my friends
And learn a lot too
Reflecting on the fun | had, when the holidays end.
By Maheema

Milo Cricket Cup

Last Monday a team of 10 Junior Boys, 10 Senior Boys, 8
Junior Girls and 8 Senior Girls went to the ultimate challenge
for cricket... THE MILO CRICKET CUP. We went on the bus to
Raby Sports Complex. We got there, waited and waited a
little more then the games began.

“It was AMAZEBALLS” The Junior Boys won both of their
games. The first by 6 runs then 54 runs.

The Senior Boys won their first three games. They won each
game with impressive margins of around 50-80 runs. They
made it through to the grand final against Leumeah PS but
unfortunately lost.

“It was fun and really enjoyable and the senior girls were
really cooperative”. The Senior Girls lost their first game by
14 runs. Then won the rest: first by 17 runs then by 72 runs.

By Harrison



A Look Inside 2H

2H are a lovely class and have an extremely nice teacher — Miss Hrabica. 2H have been learning about change over time and have also
made artworks to represent changes in each other.

2H have been making movies in the Maker Room. They have been learning how to use the Lego Movie Maker app by recreating
picture books and made up their own short stories using felts. This week their challenge was to create a storyboard with their
partner, make their own props and tell their own narrative using Lego. Here are some pictures of their props under construction.

JC'’s Adventure

Today at 9.30am JC started his adventure with an apple. He thought it was real but it was actually not, so JC made a big hole in it with
his head. After that sad discovery JC got up to some mischief and decided to sit on Mrs Galway’s shoulder while she worked. While up
there he spotted Winnie the Pooh on a tissue box. He loves Pooh so he went and played with it.

JC practically made everyone’s ears ring whist playing with the emergency power outage evacuation bell. What’s a JC adventure
without a look in the recycling bin? JC then decided to play hide and seek, but got stuck inside the window. At 9.42am JC headed back
to Journalism Club to reflect on the days fun.

-

By Leanne and Zoe



o4 Australian Government

“ Children’s eSafety Commissioner

Cyberbullying: the new Children’s eSafety Commissioner

The Office of the Children’s eSafety Commissioner (the Office) was established on 1 July 2015 to
handle complaints about cyberbullying material targeted at Australian children.

The Office can investigate complaints about material considered likely to have a seriously
threatening, intimidating, harassing or humiliating effect on the child. Where possible, the material
should be reported to the social media service first, before it is complained about to the Office. To
consider a complaint the Office will need evidence of the cyberbullying material.

Parents, along with schools and the government have a role in ensuring children are protected
online. The Office will work with social media services, parents and schools to ensure serious
cyberbullying material is removed.

What to do if your child is being cyberbullied
If your child is being cyberbullied advise them to:

e avoid retaliating or responding

e collect the evidence—keep mobile phone messages and print emails or social networking
conversations

e block the bully and change their privacy settings

e report the abuse to the social media service

If your child continues to be cyberbullied and you believe it is having a seriously threatening,
intimidating, harassing or humiliating effect, we encourage you to assist your child in making a
complaint on the Commissioner’s website.

More information on the role of the Office, how to deal with cyberbullying and how to lodge a
complaint is available on the website.

The Kids Helpline provides a private and confidential, telephone and online counselling service for
young people. Encourage your child to speak to them if they are in need of counselling support. The
Kids Helpline also manages Parentline, a confidential telephone counselling service providing
counselling and support for parents and care-givers.

If you believe your child is in immediate danger, call 000.




Campbelitown Macarthur gg

Ad

WRIWMAOAT . MPTEVERS A 200

N P COMRAAE SAAPAN

Sh decades

of marriage
for councillor

vl Drive PAGE 72

Fahnsk dadkuban i dw
o Parsdprpbn P Nosan

B Campoeiowe WMol i 0 s
atesend exd aving et v
e rardy Pe M Now Fgm
ANAHICYOr MMy Al e
28 W Fgw Corswewy Sapomn
Wothavul Fasang o T
Py Sepdordar 1510 Sendy,
Seprdnr 20, %e overd i
FEIN anpateabon i rea 3y
24 How whrteen cotace Vod
TR ed Dos pandag fer s
o eewae. Nyl rowant
CAptan Compied will 2 et ¢
04 e BCO0 N &I T hes

"xlu“-

2 fight

against cancer,

( S AL AR 1S4

Macartbear schoeds sl rabe
arvevraens o doe 24 Hoass Fggdni
At Cancer Macanius
Dxmpdbe sefferimg o bigh (e
Peraaare e rephe bafoew, Mr
Nunnsividied et Carpted
o schoob ard belped the can
CRrchanity rahe By than S0
Chadirean Fand Boarg «abd i aas

Bl bne 1 M arts Pasl Noroan
Schoods Whseichaar Mk, xa
precarsariothe 24 Hewr Fghs
i dhathon this your
e boaddy

Hikuner

srphelimy

P LR S L VAW NETOAL e ¢

Dpgw aned Pasd Nucusas! wes Adetns St [t

wed ) secvtven] a1 every schvoed AVECaT P o nLooy L O
2L

e el v e e areml

Dolath: 20ufghl org 26
PR A RS ey

PAGE 12

vertiser

TARAPEDE M4 DM

"the other Superman”
WOk & o s molceme |
on Froday as b roded

4 Trom scheol 1o sehosl

ranmy pmaraenss foe
nee! moeth 'y 24 Hoar
Fog»t Agaimt Canter
.

wawtoe page b

aMw

Saparhan oVt P e,
MM CArle B siva s el

Pabmsy V¥ i(n

v




